
MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS OF

THE RIVER PLACE LIMITED DISTRICT

October 27, 2020
The Board of Directors (the “Board”) of the River Place Limited District of Travis County (the “District”), Texas, met in regular session, open to the public on October 27, 2020, beginning at 7:45 p.m., via teleconference and videoconference in compliance with an advisory issued by the Office of the Governor, pursuant to notice duly given in accordance with the law.  The roll was called of the following members of the Board to wit:




Jennifer Mushtaler

President




Arthur Jistel


Vice-President




Randall Jamieson

Secretary




Ivar Rachkind

Treasurer




Tim Mattox


Assistant Secretary/Treasurer

and all Directors were present, thus constituting a quorum. 


Also present were Jesse Kennis, and Michael Luft of Inframark (“Inframark”), the District’s General Manager; and Zachariah T. Evans, Lecelle Clarke, and Suzanne McCalla of McGinnis Lochridge (“McGinnis”), the District’s Attorney. 

Upon calling the meeting to order, Director Mushtaler noted that there were no residents in attendance who wished to address the Board. 


The next item of business before the Board was approval of the monthly consent agenda containing the minutes of the September 22, 2020, regular Board of Directors meeting, and payment of the District’s bills and expenses.  After review, Director Jistel made a motion to approve the consent agenda, including the minutes of the September 22, 2020, regular Board of Directors meeting, as written. Director Rachkind seconded the motion. The motion was passed with Directors Jistel, Jamieson, Rachkind and Mattox voting in the affirmative, and Director Mushtaler abstaining from voting. 
Then the Board reviewed the status of the District’s website. Mr. Kennis updated the Board, and he stated that his office had worked to ensure that the District’s website was accurate and consistent.
The next item of business before the Board was the District’s Nature Trail. Mr. Kennis reviewed the status of the District’s Nature Trail, and stated that the prior weekend was overall successful. Director Jistel stated that 249 hikers paid to visit the District’s Nature Trail on the prior Friday, and he added that the total hiker visits had increased over last year’s total hiker visits. Mr. Luft reported that the revenues generated from the District’s Nature Trail had also increased over last year’s revenues.  He continued that with the busy hiking season fast approaching, the District may see more hikers willing to pay to hike the upper trail.  

Director Mushtaler next reviewed with the Board an email she had received from a District resident.  She explained that the resident was claiming that the City of Austin’s (the “City”) City Council had agreed in 2009 to make sections of the Cortana Unit of the Balcones Canyonlands Preserve open to the public as part of the Balcones Canyonlands Conservation Plan.  After discussion, the Board directed the District’s Attorney to research the issue and report the findings to the Board. 
Then, Director Mushtaler reviewed with the Board an email received from Endeavor regarding an undeveloped property adjacent to North Farm to Market Road 620 (the “Land”). She stated that Endeavor wished to develop the Land, and added that the District may have rights to or ownership of the Land. Mr. Evans reminded the Board that the District may have previously held rights to the Land but that said rights passed to the City as a matter of law upon the City’s annexation of the District
Director Mushtaler then reminded the Board that the Board may need to develop a Firewise Plan in the near future. 
The Board then discussed the possibility of creating a paid parking system in the District to help resolve the parking issues associated with use of the Nature Trail and District parks. Mr. Kennis reminded the Board that the City proposed a paid parking program but that the District would need to have at least 200 parking spaces.  He continued that he has researched the paid parking system solution further, and is awaiting answers from the City. 
Mr. Kennis then reviewed the separate contracts with Inframark for accounting and general management services (the “Contracts”). He stated that although Inframark had separated its accounting and financial services department from its operation services department, thus providing the Contracts to the District for consideration, he emphasized that there was no discernable effect in the provided services. Mr. Kennis continued that the District would now receive two separate Inframark invoices for services. However, he emphasized that the Inframark’s net fees to the District would remain the same. Mr. Kennis and Director Rachkind both recommended the Contracts. After review, upon a motion duly made by Director Rachkind and seconded by Director Jistel, the Board voted unanimously to approve the Contracts, as presented.
Next, the Board discussed preparation of a reserve audit report. Mr. Luft informed the Board that he had solicited a proposal from an auditing firm to prepare a reserve audit report.  He continued that he was collecting the necessary information required for the reserve audit report proposal, which proposal he would present to the Board for approval when complete.
Mr. Kennis next reviewed the General Manager’s report in its entirety and as included in the Board Packet.  Mr. Kennis stated that Texascapes, Inc. (“TexasScapes”), the District’s Landscaper, had installed wood chips in the playscapes, and repaired a few minor irrigation issues within the District. He added that Texascapes also performed the traditional mowing and trimming maintenance, along with applying ant bait and performing weed control throughout the District, as required. 
Continuing his report, Mr. Kennis stated that several logs along the Nature Trail were damaged, posing a safety hazard.  He recommended that the logs be repaired. Director Mattox pointed out that the damaged logs were the result of hikers using the Nature Trail. Director Mushtaler suggested that costs associated with repairing the Nature Trail be separated into its own line item in order to better track the Nature Trail’s maintenance costs, and Mr. Luft confirmed he would add the line item to the District’s Financial Report. 

Mr. Kennis next presented an amendment to the TexaScapes’ contract (the “Amendment”).  He reminded the Board that the Amendment provided for an overall reduction in costs paid to TexaScapes of $5,208 per year but extended the contract by 24 months. Director Mushtaler opined that it would benefit the District to find a balance between good sustainable sports fields while lowering field maintenance cost. After a brief review, upon a motion duly made by Director Jistel and seconded by Director Mushtaler, the Board voted unanimously to approve the Amendment, as presented. 
Next, Mr. Kennis questioned the Board about a scheduled date for the resident shredding event. Director Jistel stated that he was approached by a District resident regarding shredder services for the District. Director Mushtaler questioned whether the District’s solid waste provider offers shredder services, and Mr. Kennis replied that he would inquire with the District’s solid waste provider and provide the information at the District’s next regular meeting. 

Mr. Evans then presented the Attorney’s Report.  He reported on the recent public information request to the District regarding the Nature Trail.  He stated that the request was fulfilled timely, as required.  
Next, Mr. Luft provided an update to the Board on the status of the District’s accounts and investments.  He reviewed the income for the District and summarized the activity in each of the District’s accounts. He stated that the District’s tax collection for the 2019 tax levy was at 99% as of September 30, 2020. He then stated that he expected the District to end the Fiscal Year 2020 with a little less than $780,000.00 in reserves, which was $35,000.00 better than budgeted as a result of the combination of controlling District costs and the Nature Trail revenues ending higher than projected. 
Director Jistel then reported on the maintenance of the District's Parks, Habitat Preserve, Open Spaces and Nature Trails, including any repairs, maintenance or other work deemed necessary. He stated that the District’s golf course was recently vandalized, however, the owner of the golf course had installed cameras and was able to review camera footage to determine the perpetrators of the vandalism. 


There being nothing further to come before the Board and no future agenda items to discuss, the meeting was adjourned.







______________________________
Secretary, River Place Limited District








Board of Directors

(SEAL) 

River Place Limited District

Attachments

October 27, 2020
1. Board Packet. 
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